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Item 1.01. Entry into a Material Definitive Agreement 

On November 22, 2011, S&W Seed Company (the “Company”) entered into a one-year 
Agricultural Sub-Sublease Agreement with Triangle T Partners, LLC (“Triangle T Partners”) 
under the terms of which the Company agreed to sublease approximately 1,400 acres of farmland 
in Madera County for seed alfalfa production and approximately 1,200 acres for the planting of 
other crops (collectively, the “leased property”) owned by John Hancock Life Insurance 
Company (U.S.A.) (“John Hancock”). John Hancock purchased the property known as Triangle 
T Ranch from Triangle T Partners in 2009, and the parties entered into an Agricultural Sublease 
in connection with that purchase transaction. The Company is now subleasing a portion of the 
subleased farmland.  

The sub-sublease provides for a lump sum payment of $352,000 in exchange for the right 
to farm the leased property through November 15, 2012. Although the sub-sublease is between 
the Company and Triangle T Partners, payment was made directly to John Hancock, with 
Triangle T receiving no payment as the lessor. In addition to the annual rent payment, the 
Company will pay for all farming operations and will be responsible for keeping, maintaining 
and repairing all parts of the lease property, including buildings, roads, pumping drainage and 
irrigation systems, equipment, as well as paying the costs of insurance, utilities, assessments and 
other costs incidental to the farming and maintenance of the subleased property. The Company 
will be entitled to all income and proceeds from the farming operations on the leased property, 
including but not limited to income and proceeds from all crops, crop insurance, government 
payments and subsidies. The sub-sublease does not expressly provide a renewal option, but the 
Company anticipates that it will have the opportunity to discuss an extension of this arrangement 
with Triangle T prior to the expiration of the original sub-sublease agreement. However, neither 
party is under any current obligation beyond the original term.  
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